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AGENDA 24 JUNE TO JULY 05  

Monday, June 24 All-in-1 Theme Food "Buying and selling food". 

Outing to the Hortus for groups 4 / 5B and 4A. 

Continue this week Cito spelling group 3 to 6 + AVI and DMT group 3 to 7. 

This week Cito vocabulary group 2 to 7 and study skills. 

Lat test group 7. 

Continue Cito counting groups 3 to 6. 

 

Wednesday, June 26 Outing to Hortus for groups 5a and 6a. 

Group 8 goes on a camp to Zwanenkap. 

 

Thursday, June 27 Group 8 is at camp. 

Outing to the Hortus for group 6 / 7b. 

MR meeting 16.00-17.30 in the coffee room on the Blue Line. 

 

Friday, June 28 Group 8 goes from camp to Walibi and is back at school around 6:30 pm.  

Monday, July 1 Keti Koti celebration at school! 

Everything apart week 12 through 15. 

 

Wednesday, July 3 Ambition day group 8a and 8b they come back around 2:30 pm. 

GMR + delegation from 7 pm to 9 pm. 

 

 Monday, July 8 Final musical group 8 from 6 p.m. - 8 p.m.  

 

 

21-06-2019 

Newsline nr.19 

 

On the 1st of July we will be celebrating Keti Koti  on de Blauwe Lijn ,  it’s the abolition of slavery!  

We would like to invite you to our Keti Koti festival on Monday the 1st of July  2019.  

 

We will gather in the schoolyard at 9.30. At 10.00  we will walk through the neighborhood with a 

band. 

We expect to be back around 11:00.  Then we will continue the celebration with music and 

games. 

We would really like it if you and your children come to our festival in traditional costume!  

 

If you have any questions, please contact Miss Rachel ( group 1/2b ), Miss Sinead ( group 1/2c ), 

Anna ( parents council ) or Esmeralda ( parents council )  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

KETI KOTI JULY 1 
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Dear parents and / or caregivers,  

 

The school trip was a success, the children 

enjoyed thanks to the good organization of 

our parent council!  

 

On behalf of the Blue Line, many thanks to 

the parents' council and the dear help 

parents who went along as guidance. 

Thanks to you we can continue to shape fun 

activities for our students!  

 

 
 
 

SCHOOL TRAVEL WAS A SUCCESS!                              

     

  

 

GROUP 8 GOES ON CAMP 

Like every year, we go to school camp with the students from group 8. This time we are going to "De Zwanenkap" 
in Cornwerd. This year we do that from Wednesday 26 June to Friday 28 June. Every year the annual school camp 
is organized with great pleasure. We spend three days together, doing all kinds of activities and learning to work 
together. Camp is fun and educational! Friday, June 28, they leave Zwanenkap early and go to Walibi World! Your 
child will arrive at school around 6:30 PM. You will be kept informed by the teachers via the group app. 

The camp fee can be paid to the administration until Monday 24 June at the latest. The camp fee is € 150 euros 
including parental contribution. Does your child have a city pass? Then you can get a € 50 discount on this. 

Please note: This is really the last week that you can pay the camp fee and / or parental contribution, has it not 
been paid or has not been paid on time? Then unfortunately your child cannot go to camp! 

Does your child not go to camp? Then your child is expected at school and it will be a normal school day for him / 
her! 
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OUTING TO HORTUS  

  

 
On Monday, June 24, groups 4a and 4 / 5b go to hortus, Wednesday, June 26, groups 5a and 6a go and 
Thursday, June 27, groups 6 / 7b go to Hortus. 

During their visit they get a treasure hunt in which they can learn everything about plants and nutrition. 

Each group receives a shopping basket with 10 products and searches for the corresponding plants in the 
garden and greenhouses: banana, coffee, bamboo, apple, cocoa, rice, fig, kitchen spices, cinnamon and rubber. 
A few questions are answered for each plant, such as: which part of the plant is used and which climate does 
this plant like? The edible products from the basket (apple, banana, chocolate, fig, cinnamon candy) can be 
eaten directly by the children. Awesome ! 

The teachers have been busy preparing the guidance. Thank you very much to the parents who are again 
committed to ensuring the safety of our students.
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MR LOOKS FOR PARENTS  

 
Dear parents, unfortunately we have not yet registered for 

the MR parent section. The Team now consists of two 

involved parents, mrs. Liesbeth Flobbe (mother of John 

Blake group 3) and mrs. Roxanna Branza, (mother of 

Iannys and Maria Dumbraveanu, group 4 / 5b and 1 / 2A). 

We would like to expand the team with two more parents 

and / or caregivers. 

 

Do you want to contribute to student care, safety, 

formation issues and other issues that influence the 

development of our school? Then wait no longer and sign 

up! 

 

If you do not speak Dutch but do speak English, we will also 

take that into account! 

We also meet in English. 

 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, June 27, 2019 

at 4:00 pm, it would be nice if we could welcome you! 

Will you join our 

team? 

 

We count on you!  

 

GROUP 8 GOES TO THE AMBITIONDAY  

 
On Wednesday 3 July the group 8 will go to the Ambitionday. 

Roadmap to Success Ambition Day is a moment where we make success tangible for groups of 8 

students. In a step-by-step plan, including a workshop at school and ultimately a meet and connect, 

the students literally get acquainted with the future. Their table company during this meet and 

connect consists of; Judges, gynecologists, ambulance brothers, lawyers, flight attendants, police, 

etc. 

Our goal; visualize your ambitions / future profession and know that you can realize dreams, as 

long as you take the right steps. The table gentlemen and ladies share their story behind the 

success for inspiration. The power of this match; Pupils are placed at the table as much as possible 

with professionals who practice the profession they have described in their Ambition Card. 



 
PARTICIPATE IN THE RESEARCH AND MAKE A CHANCE OF A TEGUEDBON T.W.V. € 25 

EURO!  

 Dear parents and / or caregivers, 

  

I would like to invite you to participate in a psychological study as part of a master study at Royal Holloway, 

University of London. 

 

Parents play an important role in the school success of their children. There are different ways in which you 

can participate and support the learning of your children. 

 

In this case, as a researcher, I am interested in message evaluation for parents in relation to your children. 

And would like to ask you to participate in a survey survey. You receive a message, read that message, then 

your opinion is asked about the message. Below is the layout of the survey; 

 

-General questions 

- First set of questions are about your values and how important you find them 

- Second set of questions are about specific events and how often they occur 

- You will receive a message 

- You will receive a number of questions as a result of that message 

 

The questionnaire takes about 10-15 minutes and you can win multiple vouchers of € 25. 

 

In addition, the questionnaire has been reviewed and authorized by the Royal Holloway University 

committee in London. This project is supervised by Professor Anat Bardi, Royal Holloway, University of 

London. 

 

All information collected during the investigation will be treated confidentially and the data will be 

anonymised and stored securely. 

 

Here is the link to the survey: 

Dutch - https://rhulpsychology.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_8Jq16bttDbkgkbH 

English - https://rhulpsychology.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_6SACAnF5AputfOl 

 

If you have any questions about the survey or the project, do not hesitate to contact me or the supervisor. 

 

Researcher's contact details: 

Engwerda.Lianne.2018@live.rhul.ac.uk 

 

Supervisor contact details: 

Anat.Bardi@rhul.ac.uk 

Met vriendelijke groet, 

 

Lianne Engwerda 

MSc Toegepaste sociale psychologie 

Royal Holloway University of London. 
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